MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


December 6, 2010
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on November 1, 2010 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:
Don Adams 


Domenica McDonald

Steven Gerlach


Anne Bourner


Peggy Petkas


Richard Cavalier


Mary Ann Clendenin

Fran Vallo




Helen Menke


Cristy Stupegia, Librarian
The minutes of the November 1, 2010 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Fran Vallo to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report – 

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Anne Bourner to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.   Motion carried unanimously.  
The board discussed the change of electric provider (Direct Energy) by the city and the increase in our billing costs.

The board discussed the ALA dues of $175 and decided to drop ALA membership due to budget issues.

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Fran Vallo to pay all bills, except the ALA dues, and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

A.  Grant Updates:

1.  Project Next Generation:  We received our payment for PNG of $12,500 on December 1, 2010.  The librarians will start working on getting the program up and running in January 2011.

2. Per Capita Grant for FY 10:  Payment of allocated and approved funds for FY 10 by the Illinois legislature has been pushed back from December 2010 to April 2011.  We may not see our Per Capita Grant payment of $4500 until our new fiscal year, which is April 1, 2011.
3. Gates Online Opportunity Grant:  All the necessary requirements and paperwork for Phase II of the Gates Grant have been filed and we are waiting for a $2600 check.  We will also receive matching funds from the Friends of the Sparta Library for $2600.  As soon as the State Library receives the funds from the foundation, we will be receiving our payment.

B.  Action Plan – 
1. Two committees need to meet soon:  Personnel and Policy Committee.  
2. The By-Laws need to be reviewed and revised in January.

3. The Green Committee will be appointed in January.

C. Cristy gave a brief report on the consolidation of library systems.

D. Upcoming events highlighted were the Night Reading event and the January 29, 2011 concert.

E. Copies of the Director’s Evaluation Form were handed out to the board members.

F. Usage reports, attendance records, Intralibrary loan statistics were handed out to the board.

It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Fran Vallo to accept the librarian’s report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business – None

New Business – None

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Next regularly scheduled board meeting is January 3, 2011

A 
Christmas social hour was enjoyed following the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board

